
             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Schumacher and City Council 
 
Date:  02/10/2020 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding:  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
The Fire Act Grant is open and I am asking for permission to apply for the grant. We are looking 
to apply for new hoses and drop tanks. We are low on hoses as our current hoses are old and 
we lose 3-4 hoses a year after our hose test. Our drop tanks are at least 20 years old with leaks 
and made of metal that make them heavy to lift. This is a 5% matching grant. I estimate our cost 
not to exceed $1000.00.  
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept.


